
HI Ladies, 
  
It is time for March MadnessMike Roddey mentioned in our February General Meeting that this has 
been the coldest and wettest weather in his time at SaddleBrooke.  I have heard the same thing from 
many of you.  I am so ready for the sun and warmer temperatures. 
  
New Member Welcome Party:  On February 28th we held a new member welcome party at Deanna 
McCann’s home.  Six of our  new members were able to join the SBWGA Board Members, Assistant 
Board Members and Big Sisters to welcome our new members and share with them the many ways they 
can get involved in our league.  Our new members include: Melanie Bassham, Vivienne Beebe, Vickie 
Butler, Carol Dolian, Maggie Etzel, Ruth Irving, Kim Larsen, Becky Ochsner, Nancy Prentiss, and Carol 
Sturman.  Welcome Ladies! 
  
3 Jill’s and a Jack Tournament: Thanks to Reenie Romey, Judy Briney and Jo Ann Ellison for planning and 
executing a fabulously fun tournament, with 92 participants….and the weather JUST cooperated!  Great 
job, and thanks for all of your hard work. Congratulations to our flight winners:  Amazing Aces: Peggy 
Weisbeck, Kay Kunze, Brenda Brown and Jim Weisbeck; Dirty Birdies: Kathy Minx, Sarah Earnest, Marie 
Kahng, and Al Lessie; Par Crazy’s: Connie Culley, Nancy Huffman, Ret Convey and Allan Culley; Driving 
Devils: Joan Chyall, Geri Conser, Ann Running and Darell Jelsma; Easy Eagles: Jan Kreis, Chris Crum, Patty 
Mawe and Henry Kreis.  Everyone that participated were winners!  A special thanks to our tournament 
sponsor, Robert Langley from Financial Planning and Tax Services. 
  
2023 Directory: Thanks Ann Stonecipher for producing a great directory for 2023!  The directory was 
distributed during our February General Meeting as well as prior to our February 14th Tuesday Play Day 
event.  If you have not had a chance to pick up your directory, you can pick it up at Deanna McCann’s 
home.  
  
Upcoming Tournaments: 
Club Championship, March 14, 16 and 21 (Includes Club Championship Flights, Sr. Club Championship 
Flights (for members 72 and over) and Legends Championship Flight for members 80 and over).   The 
party will follow play on March 21st at Kathy Minx home.  You should have received an evite from Kathy 
Minx (and the party team, including Sarah Earnest and CJ Johnson).  There is no charge for the party and 
it is a great way to congratulate all of our Championship Winners and enjoy camaraderie with the 
SBWGA-18 Members!  All members are encouraged to attend (even if you are not playing in the 
championship).  The party is at Kathy’s home at 4pm.  Come enjoy the fun! 
  
Quail Classic, April 2 (Social), 3 & 4 tournament dates.   
  
March Games: 
Pick Your Partner,  March 7th  (General Meeting, Sponsor Fair and Luncheon to follow).   
TPD for those not participating in the Club Championship, T&F’s - March 14th 
TPD for those not participating in the Club Championship, Throw out the three worst holes – March 21st 
ACE Day, March 28th 
  

Volunteers	Needed:		We are looking for an Assistant Secretary and co-chairs for our Sponsor 
Program.  Please email me if you are interested.  Volunteering is a great way to support our league. 
	 



March	Board	of	Director’s	Meeting:		Our March meeting will be held on March 8th in the Coyote 
Room at 8:30am.  The agenda is attached. 
  
March Birthdays:  Happy Birthday to our twelve ladies celebrating their birthdays in March!  Geri 
Sandilands, Marilyn Mitchell (honorary), Pam Bicknell, Marie Kahng, Deb Sherman, Debbie Green, Judy 
Briney, Karen Vander Jagt, Eleanor Kehlenbeck, Elaine Salliday (Associate) and Debbie Rue 
(Associate).  Have a wonderful birthday! 
  
March Luncheon, General Meeting and Sponsor Fair:  Mark your calendar for March 7th.  We will have a 
very short General Meeting so that we can focus our time on visiting with our Sponsors.  Our sponsors 
have contributed approximately $12,600 to our league for the 2023 season.  The sponsors are bringing 
door prizes.  Please show up and thank them for their contribution.  We have 16 sponsors attending the 
fair.  Thanks Nancy Huffman and team for your efforts to make this a success!  

	 
SBWGA Sponsors: Thank You to our March Sponsors:  Desert Life, Fairway Cooling & Heating, Andy’s 
Irrigation, Big Bear Garage and Travel Shoppe (Peggy Bakos).   
  

Attachments:  Attached (1)  February 7th   General Meeting Minutes (2) March 8th  Board of 
Directors Agenda.  If you need to communicate with the 2023 Board of Directors, email any of us 
individually or use the following email address: sbwga2023@outlook.com 
	 
See you on the course!  Tee it high and let it fly! 
Nancy Sartor 
SBWGA-18 President 
 


